
Johnstown Saddle Club March 4, 2023 Minutes 

The meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm. 

Roll call of officers: The Treasurer, Lori was absent.  

Secretary’s report: February’s minutes were approved as read.   

Treasurer’s report – Melissa reported for Lori. 
February –The Royalty has $1,461.17 in their account after transferring $1,050 for the purchase of belt buckles 
and receiving $1.86 interest.  We have $4,859.33 in checking after paying $151.89 to Grace Place for meeting 
room rental and paying $66 to United Waste.  We deposited $165 in memberships and recognized the transfer 
from the Royalty account of $1,050.  We have $7,579.51 in Savings after receiving $8.14 cents in interest, giving 
us a total balance of $13,900.01.   

Royalty report: Royalty reported that they are having a fun show on April 30th starting at 10:00 am (a handout 
was provided), there will be food available for purchase.  In addition, they might be holding a food drive as a 
community service.  They continue to work on sponsors, and it was mentioned to provide the list to Julie Seat so 
she can update them on our website. 

Old Business: It was mentioned that we will need help getting the arena ready for the events and this would be a 
good opportunity for volunteer hours.  We also need to address food at the events, Jen mentioned that the 
Royalty will take this on to start with.  The discussion of Adult Walk/Trot classes was brought up again and it 
was decided to add this class to the shows as an 11 &  Over Walk/Trot division. 

New Business: Jen mentioned that we need to add the fun show to the website in addition to the new royalty 
bios.  Jen also brought up the possibility of a family cap on events.  Leslie stated that it was removed years ago 
due to financial reasons.  Paige stated she will review and see if we can come back with some figures that may 
work. 

New Members: None  

Member Time: Paige mentioned that a friend wants to sell two donkeys for $200.  She would like to sell them as 
a pair.  This same friend is looking for pallets and a lean to as well.  Jeff Mott has a goat for sale and Jennifer 
said she has 2 string grass mix bales out of South Dakota for sale at $12 each. 

Jen mentioned the theft of tack at various facilities and to keep your tack safe by locking it up.  

Aubree asked about a clean up day.  We will tentatively set April 30th after the fun show at approximately 1:00 
pm.  Another day is April 23rd, will check with Susan on which is the best day. 

Bills to be paid: Jen mentioned she has some bills and will get with Lori. 

Next meeting will be held April 1 at 6:00 pm at Grace Place.    

The meeting was adjourned at 6:32 pm.


